

NOV 2 6 2007

ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD

© B-2007-0935

November 21, 2007 5/12/0 7

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 26th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, On M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Hydro One Service Area Amendment Application - Bonten Development

Please be advised that Kenora Hydro Electric Corporation Ltd. consents to the proposed above noted service area application.

Should you require anything further please feel free to contact this office.

Sincerely,

D.E. (Dave) Sinclair President & CEO